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Planner Emeritus Network

REPORT TO THE CCAPA BOARD

September, 2007
Submitted by Don Cotton, PEN President

This report provides a brief overview of the activities of PEN since the last CCAPA Board meeting.   A brief description of the purpose of the Planner Emeritus Network is also included.  
Status Report

 PEN Bylaws

. 
Changes to the CCAPA Bylaws to expand the PEN Board of Directors were approved recently by the PEN Board.  The purpose of the expansion is to increase the participation in PEN activities and to provide a resource of members to assist in PEN affairs.  The change will allow the Board size to be increase to 12 members.  The intent is that the new Board members will represent a pool from which future officers may be drawn, will assist in organizing the PEN presentation at the annual conference and will help identify  potential recipients of PEN Honor Awards.   
San Jose Conference Presentation 
The PEN presentation at the San Jose Conference will be on the subject of urban infill.  It  is entitled “Successful Infill Projects: Past, Present and Future” and is scheduled for Monday morning  We have arranged for three excellent panelists who have substantial experience with urban infill projects. 
PEN Honor Awards
Each year PEN recognizes one or more planners who have made substantial contributions to the planning field in their professional careers and who have also made substantial contribution to the profession through voluntary contributions of time and effort to planning related organization.   Three people are to receive a PEN Honor Award at the CCAPA Awards luncheon this year.  We are please to announce the recipients of the 2007 Honor Awards will be Vivian Kahn, FAICP, Larry Mintier, FAICP,  and Paul Zucker, FAICP. 
What is PEN?

As established in CCAPA Bylaws, Planner Emeritus Network (PEN) is a subsidiary organization of the CCAPA and the PEN President serves as a non-voting member of the CCAPA Board. 

PLANNER EMERITUS NETWORK was founded by the CCAPA in1995 and is “devoted to recognizing the efforts of those senior members of the planning profession who have contributed to California planning by their leadership and service to the profession.”   Originally memberships was open to all members of CCAPA who wished to join, with a particular focus on APA Life Members, former CCAPA Board officers, FAICP members, Planning Historical Society members, and retired planning professionals.  However, as of  January, 2007, all California APA Life members, former CCAPA Board officers, FAICP members, Planning Historical Society members and retired planning professionals are automatically members of PEN.   In addition, CCAPA members specifically recognized by the PEN Board as being significant contributors to PEN will remain members of PEN.  
PEN Officers and Terms
Don Cotton, President, 2007-2009
Janet Ruggiero, Vice-President, North, 2005-2007
John Bridges, Vice-President, South, 2005-2007
Betty Croly, Secretary, 2007-2009
Gina Natoli, 2005-2007
